
 

 
 

April 19, 2020 
 
 
Greetings GSLA families, 
 
On Friday, Governor Pritzker cancelled all in-person classes in the state of Illinois for both 
public and private schools for the remainder of the academic school year. This means that 
GSLA will continue E-Learning for the remainder of the school year with the last day of class 
being Thursday, May 21st. 
 
We will continue to collect homework and hand out assignments at school each Monday from 
7:30-9:30 AM for the duration of the school year. 
 
This new announcement results in the cancellation of the CALAC Track and Field Meet and 
Field Day. The school picnic has been postponed and, depending on where things stand in 
June, we will consider hosting an event at our facilities for students and families to have some 
fun together. 
 
School administration is exploring different options for our Closing Celebration & 8th grade 
Graduation that is scheduled for Thursday, May 21st. More details to come in the next few 
weeks. 
 
We will be in touch and provide directions for the collection of school supplies from lockers and 
desks.   
 
While this is not the end of the school year for which we had hoped or planned, we know that 
God is in control and has all things planned for our good. We appreciate your patience and 
support and for partnering with us in providing a Christ-centered education for all our children. 
 
May the risen Lord bless and keep you always, 
 
 
Mr. Roekle 
Principal 
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